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On the Occasion of the Hundredth Issue 
of the Journal Contributions to the Research 

of Croatian Philosophical Heritage
Ivana Skuhala Karasman, editor

The publication of the hundredth issue of Contributions to the Research of 
Croatian Philosophical Heritage is an opportunity to remember the editors-in-
chief who have led the journal from 1975, when it was launched, until today. 

The founder and first editor-in-chief of Contributions was Vladimir 
Filipović (1906 – 1984), the director of the Institute of Philosophy. After his 
death in 1984, Franjo Zenko (1931 – 2017) was briefly editor for just one year. 
Erna Banić-Pajnić was the editor-in-chief from 1985 to 1987, Damir Barbarić 
from 1988 to 1990, Ljerka Schiffler (1941 – 2016) from 1991 to 2012, Ivica 
Martinović from 2013 to 2020, and Ivana Skuhala Karasman has been the 
editor-in-chief since 2021. All editors-in-chief of Contributions to the Research 
of Croatian Philosophical Heritage were scientists employed at the Institute 
of Philosophy. Of the seven editors-in-chief, three were women, with Ljerka 
Schiffler being the longest-serving editor-in-chief of Contributions. 

The editors-in-chief have ensured the quality of published articles, and 
thanks to their engagement, the journal regularly published reviews of recent 
books and journals related to Croatian philosophers, history, and literature. In 
addition to editing Contributions, the editors-in-chief significantly contributed 
to the study of Croatian philosophy and Croatian philosophers through the 
publication of their own texts (articles, reviews, obituaries, prefaces, materials). 
Their texts were the result of their research and an indicator of their philosophi-
cal interests.

It is important to mention that since 1975, Contributions has been published 
continuously, regardless of changes in funding, regimes, and war years. It is 
particularly encouraging that young scientists also publish in this long-standing 
journal, thus allowing Contributions to gain new collaborators with fresh per-
spectives on Croatian philosophy. 

I thank all the editors-in-chief who have invested their knowledge, time, 
and effort in editing this journal, thereby contributing to the longevity and rec-
ognition of Contributions to the Research of Croatian Philosophical Heritage.




